
MINUTES OF THE HEALTH LAW SECTION

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING HELD JANUARY 15, 2004

HYATT REGENCY HOTEL – MIAMI, FLORIDA

I.
Call to Order – The meeting was called to order by Chair Christine Whitney at approximately 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 15, 2004 at the Hyatt Regency Hotel in Miami, Florida.  Executive Council Members in attendance, either in person or via telephone were:

Bruce Lamb, John Buchanan, Lester Perling, Monica Rodriguez, Troy Kishbaugh, Louise Jeroslow, Ira Coleman, Stephen Siegel, Chet Barclay, Allen Grossman, Cynthia Mikos, Jeanne Hilton, Jim Farrell, Harold Kaplan, Christine Whitney, Laurie Levin, George Indest and Greg Chairs.  


Also present were Donna Byrd,  Professor Mary Crossley, Chief Judge from DOAH, Robert Cohen, Mike Dubary, Scott Atwood from the Out-of-State Practice Committee, J. Powell and Mark Killian of The Florida Bar News.

II.
Minutes - Minutes of the September 4, 2003 Executive Council Meeting were reviewed and approved.  It was noted that Jeannie Helton was in attendance during the September 4 meeting and her name will be added to the minutes.

III.
Financial Report – The Section’s Treasurer, Allen Grossman, presented the financial report.  Discussion was held regarding the eroding fund balance, the establishment of the four ad hoc committees for strategic planning and scheduled get togethers and subsequent budget needs.   The financial group of the Strategic Planning Committee will be taking a closer look at the budget.  The Section budget was amended by unanimous vote to offset costs for Strategic Planning Committee members travel and for facilitator Bob Harris' fees as follows:  

Increase line item 84052 (Meeting Travel Expenses) in the amount of $2,000

Increase line item 84991 (Special Projects) in the amount of $2,000

IV.
Committee Division Reports


A.
Administration



1.
Bylaws Committee – no report.



2.
Meetings\Directory Division:  The section directory will be available online, but no longer printed.



3.
Web Site Division – Chet Barclay noted that the web site has seen many improvements.


B.
Legislation Committee – Allen Grossman reported that nothing has been decided regarding a lobbyist at this time.


C.
Education Committee 



1.
Publications Division – Nothing to report.



2.
CLE Committee – Harold Kaplan reported that letters have gone out to begin planning the June Health Law Update.


D.
Substantive Law Committees



1.
Patient Care Risk Management Division/Managed Care Payors IDS Division – Nothing to report.



2.
Physician/Licensed Professional Division – Allen reported that the Department of Health has completed its work regarding physician discipline.  He received a draft report last week from the Department of Health Work Group.  Allen will try to post a final report on the web.



3.
Public Division – No report.


E.
HIPAA Committee – There is a CLE April 20, 2004, a one day program on HIPAA Security, Bill Braithwaite is coming to speak.  Seven speakers are lined up with a reception the night before with Bill Braithwaite.

V.
Council of Sections Report – Bruce Lamb indicated there is a Leadership Conference May 13-14 in Tallahassee.  The group discussed hiring a webmaster.  There is a proposal to increase the section share of the dues from $12 out of the $50 dues to $15.

VI.
Old Business


A.
Status of Task Force on Strategic Planning and nomination of subcommittee chairs.  The initial members of the Task Force on Strategic Planning, Bruce Lamb, Christine Whitney, Chet Barclay, Laurie Levin and Mary Crossley have met with the facilitator.  Committee Chairs were nominated and approved; Jim Farrell, Communications and Technology, Troy Kishbaugh, Section Effectiveness, Lou Fishman, Membership and Benefits, Jeanne Hilton, Education Training and Information.  That Committee will hold its next meeting this spring.


B.
Status of William Trickle writing contest.  Harold Kaplan, Mary Crossley and Donna Byrd will coordinate expanding the list of participating schools out-of-state and will circulate the contest in an effort to increase the number of submissions.


C.
Nova resolution  - Lester Perling agreed to look into the Nova resolution status.


D.
Tort Reform – Jack Buchanan indicated that there is consideration for a legal malpractice case against attorneys who neglect to tell doctors in this state that they have to report actions to other states where they are licensed.  


E.
Handbook - After the certification course the health law handbook will be updated.  Meeting participants considered an ad in the Florida Bar News which would cost approximately $500.  We also discussed a booth at the annual meeting.


F.
Challenge for Children:  Miles McGrane wants $500 for this fund.   The section voted unanimously to make the $500 donation and take the money from the line item titled:  Section Service Programs.

VII.
New Business


A.
2004-2005 budget, as amended, was approved.


B.
Scott Atwood, President of the Out-of-State Practitioners division discussed a CLE and reception for out-of-state members at the annual meeting in December.  


C.
Living wills are now posted on the health law section web site.



Christine requested comments on the proposed changes and rules of professional conduct growing out of Sarbanes Oxley.  Steve Siegel volunteered to take on this effort.  

VIII.
Chair’s Comments:  Christine is excited about the Strategic Planning Committee and its upcoming efforts to set the course for the future of the health law section.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Levin, Secretary
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